

9th January 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing to inform you that we have welcomed Ms Palmer and Ms Jain to the science department this term.

The addition of two members of staff has allowed us to make some timetable changes which will gradually come into place over this week. The new timetable will be fully in place by Monday 15th January.

We have also created new classes in Year 10 one on each half. The new groupings will start on Thursday 11th January. The new classes are 10Y4 and 10X4, some students from 10X2 and 3 will move into 10X4, and some from 10Y2 and 3 will move into 10Y4. The classes all remain mixed ability, they are not set.

Finally, this has given us the opportunity to offer small group intervention sessions in all year groups. These will take place during normal lesson time.

Please do contact me if you would like any more information.

Kind regards

Mrs Mabbs

Curriculum Leader: Science